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April 5, 2023 
 
 
Butch Moore 
Bree’s Law, Inc.  
Via email: sushores@gmail.com 
 
 
Dear Mr. Moore,  
 
This letter is in response to your verbal and written request for permission to use the Department 
of Education and Early Development’s (DEED) Alaska Safe Children’s Act, State Developed 
Curriculum for Students in Grades 7 – 12. DEED created this curriculum in response to Alaska 
Statute (AS) 14.30.355 (Erin’s Law) and AS 14.30.356 (Bree’s Law). The curriculum consists of 
online modules and course materials separated into grade bands (7/8, 9/10, and 11/12). There are 
five online modules for each grade band and course materials which are listed and described on 
DEED’s website at: https://education.alaska.gov/schoolhealth/AlaskaSafeChildrensAct-
StateDevelopedCurriculum. The modules and course materials may also be accessed through this 
site by creating an eClassroom account.  
 
As you may be aware, the Copyright Act allows for the “fair use” of a copyrighted work. 17 
U.S.C. § 107. “Fair use” is use of a work, including reproduction for noncommercial purposes, 
including teaching. 17 U.S.C. § 107.  “Fair use” is not considered copyright infringement. There 
are several factors a court will consider to determine whether the use of a work is a fair use. 
DEED does not object to the “fair use” of the curriculum, nor does DEED need to grant 
permission for “fair use.”  
 
“Fair use” does not include, and DEED is not granting permission to Bree’s Law, Inc., to sell the 
curriculum or profit in any way from the use of the curriculum. DEED is also not granting 
permission to Bree’s Law, Inc. to use the curriculum to prepare derivative works or to use or 
access the curriculum source files.  
 
Please include the following statement in any future reproductions (consist with the “fair use” 
doctrine) of the curriculum, noting DEED’s copyright ownership:  
 

“These course materials were developed by the Alaska Department of Education and 
Early Development and, as of March 2023, have not yet been fully evaluated for 
effectiveness. Reproduction in accord with the fair use doctrine is encouraged. Any 
adaptations, publications, or public display of materials require credit and written 

mailto:sushores@gmail.com
https://education.alaska.gov/schoolhealth/AlaskaSafeChildrensAct-StateDevelopedCurriculum
https://education.alaska.gov/schoolhealth/AlaskaSafeChildrensAct-StateDevelopedCurriculum


 
 
Letter, Butch Moore, Bree’s Law, Inc.  
April 5, 2023 
Page 2 of 2 
 
 

permission from the copyright holder. Please direct inquires to Alaska Department of 
Education and Early Development.” 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Heidi Teshner 
Acting Commissioner 
 


